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PRESIDENT’S  REPORT 

 

May, we are already five months into 2018 which 

is amazing. The April showers we dealt with are 

bringing the beautiful May flowers. Trees and 

gardens everywhere are letting us know it is 

Spring. 

‘Quilt till you Wilt’ in April was a terrific day. The 

location was just one block from Lynn Valley Mall. 

Parking was available under the Church. There 

was lots of space, an elevator and carts available 

to get your quilting supplies from your vehicle to 

the workroom. The work space was great and 

there were lots of plugs very  close at hand, a 

large kitchen facility and close washrooms. 

Paul’s Trunk show of modern quilts and his wedge 

ruler workshop was very informative and 

interesting with lots of new ideas. 

Thank you Tracey and helper Kathy for a great job 

of organizing this. 

Vancouver hosts Quilt Canada 2018 at the end of 

this month. I hope you all enjoy the volunteer 

times, classes and or just viewing the whole event. 

Have a wonderful month and  

*HAPPY MOTHER’s  DAY* one and all. 

Wendy 

  

 

2017 – 2018  Executive 

President: Wendy Ratcliffe 

 

Treasurer: Susan Taylor 

 

Membership: Shelley Mathiesen 

 

Secretary           Sheila  Webster 

 

Programs: Tracey Davidson 

                           

Library:  Jan Callow 

  Judith Fisher 

 

Newsletter: Trish Vickery 

Website: Teresa Niwinska 

 

http://gmdqg.ca 

   

Grouse Mountain Day Quilters Guild meets the third Thursday of the month at 10 a.m.  

at St. Martin's Anglican Church, 195 East Windsor Road, North Vancouver. 
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Please remember to have your cell phones on mute or turned off during the meeting.  Thank you. 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT  

Spring has sprung! AND it’s warmer and sunnier ~ thank goodness!  

The new Membership Form and Waiver will be emailed to you a week before the May 17th 

guild meeting. Please print and complete the form then bring it along to the meeting where I will 

collect them.  If you like to be ahead of the game, I will be accepting renewals at our May and 

June meetings ~ cheques for $65  should   be dated August 1st, this being the start of our 

financial year. If you are paying by cash, please have the correct amount as we do not have a 

float to make change. The remaining renewals will only be accepted up to and including 

September’s meeting.  

Thank you.   Shelley Mathiesen    smathiesen@shaw.ca 

PROGRAM FOR MAY               KRISTA HENNEBURY LEVEL 2 TOTE 

 
Hi everyone, I hope you have been enjoying the sunshine. Thank you to everyone who 
attended our QTYW on April 23rd. Also to those ladies who attended Paul’s wedge ruler 
course. We started the day off with Paul giving us a trunk show of all his quilts which 
took about an hour. He had a very good talk on his journey through quilting. He was 
funny and entertaining. 
 
For our May workshop, we will all be sewing together on our sewing machines to make 
a Level 2 Tote Bag by Krista Hennebury. If you have not signed up yet, this is your last 
chance to register. Please email me by May 10th, 2018 at traceytalks@shaw.ca  for 
your  free pattern and to order your handle kit, if required. The handle kit includes the 
zipper, grommets, and leather handles is $25.00 with no tax. 
 
See you May 17th with your sewing machines, basic sewing supplies and fabric, etc. 
Remember to have your fabric cut out and ready to go after the main meeting and the 
coffee break.  For the bottom of the bag you can use cork, leather, canvas or vinyl. The 
size of the piece you need is 17 inches wide by 16 inches high.  Hope you have a great 
day,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:smathiesen@shaw.ca
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SALE OF QUILTER’S STASH – KAREN’S STORY  

Last meeting, Sheila Webster and I brought in two crates of my friend’s quilting fabric. Let me 

tell you about my friend Karen. We met over 35 years ago when we both worked at the Bank of 

Montreal. It was like I met my soul sister – we crafted together in our spare time. About twenty 

years ago, we started quilting – remember the Debbie Mumm faze – well we did all things 

Debbie Mumm (I think I still have a few books). We started going to quilt shows (buying fabric), 

sewing retreats (buying fabric), and sewing week-ends at our cabin on Bowen Island. We 

dreamed of renting a trailer and visiting quilt stores in eastern Canada and the USA and if we 

won the lottery, we would open a fabric store but not to work in but to buy fabric!  

Her retirement dream was to sew all day long with a few breaks to walk her dog. Just before she 

retired, her son got married – now her dream switched to sewing for the long-awaited 

grandchild!  

About four years ago (at the Lions Gate Quilt Show), she complained about having the flu. After 

the symptoms lasted a month, I nagged until she went to her doctor. After a series of tests, it was 

determined that she had an inoperable brain tumor although the diagnosis was that it would not 

interfere with her daily routine. That was the start of a very fast decline. Within six months, 

Karen had her long-awaited granddaughter and also had great difficulty with words and was no 

longer sewing.  

Presently, she is unable to do any of her usual activities and has sunk into the foggy world of 

dementia. Fearing that she would be moved without much warning, Sheila and I moved all her 

fabric to Bowen Island – it took three trips in my jeep!  

This month, we will again bring fabric to the Guild meeting along with purse handles, buttons, 

and wall hangers. Thank you for your support and know that your fabric purchase will assist in 

the care of my friend as well as sharing her love of fabric with fellow quilters!  

 

WHITE ROCK RETREAT – 2-5 November, 2018 
 

 

It's that time to book on your calendar for our Fall retreat.  We will be staying at the Ocean Promenade 

Hotel, 15661 Marine Drive, in White Rock. The $60 deposit covers the cost of the conference room we 

use for sewing. This deposit is non- refundable unless you are able to replace yourself with another 

member. I will put your name on the list when I receive your deposit. When you book your room please 

tell them you are with the Grouse Mountain Quilters for our special rate. The hotel phone # is 604-542-

0102.  If you have any questions please see me at the meeting,  

 

Catriona Johnson 
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Apologies for any errors/omissions. Contact Trish at trishvickery@hotmail.com for changes. 

 

                                                 

                                                     

 

 
 
 
 

Moja Coffee Corp. 
1412 Rupert Street 
North Vancouver, BC  V7J 1E9 
 

Moja is a wonderful place to grab a cup of coffee.  
It is located at the corner of Rupert Street and 
Harbour Avenue (east of Canadian Tire). 
 

Moja takes pride in supporting our community and 
we are pleased to thank Moja for their generosity. 
 

When in the area, please drop in for a coffee.  
Enjoy a Thomas Haas treat and say ‘Thanks’ for 
providing our guild with coffee every month. 
 
 

mailto:trishvickery@hotmail.com
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QUILT TIL YOU WILT WITH PAUL KRAMPITZ WEDGE CLASS                                                                                              

 

Grouse Mountain Day Quilters Guild 
  

Next Meeting: Thursday, May 17, 2018 
 

10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. 
(doors open from 9:00 a.m.) 

 
St Martin’s Anglican Church, 195 East Windsor Road, N. Vancouver 
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Needle and Thread: The Art of Quilting - Kelowna Museums Society and Orchard Valley Quilters 
Guild 
Okanagan Heritage Museum 
Kelowna 
Hours: 10-5 
Admission: By donation 
Details 
www.kelownamuseums.ca/exhibits/needle-thread-art-quilting 
  
May 11-12 
The Threads That Bind Us - Langley Quilters' Guild 
George Preston Recreation Centre 
20699 - 42nd Avenue, Langley 
Hours: Fri 10-8; Sat 10-5 
Admission: $6 
www.langleyquiltersguild.com 
  
May 12-13 
Sew Sensational - Quesnel Quilter Guild 
UNBC/CNC Campus 
100 Campus Way , Quesnel 
Admission: $5 
  

 Quilt Canada 

May 31 - Jun 2 

West Building, Hall A 

1055 Canada Place, Vancouver, BC V6C 0C3 

 

 

CLASSIFIED: 

 

I’m selling my 4yr old Tiara II midarm quilting machine. It’s in perfect condition and comes with a 

bobbin winder.Please let your members know and  if anyone is interested, please have them call/text me 

at 604-803-4264. Tricia Sherman 

 

I’m selling my wooden quilting frame for  $10. Please call me for dimensions etc.  

Kim Voight 604-922-1359 

                                                                                                                  

    

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010VZqLeUDPn8B0QpNmQ7ecFlyFyNocuKHL01775lInsLetkEPYgh8Xq6GpHyyeWsjyvAAvyEnJ7Yj3gLbrGPsb2rRJzaf9XwdprdzY3_GqM1YRlPmNF7iuna6rClpSGweO0DnBmHgadxbaWcmdiPBy-Kf59RwF4VTA9eAmUXl_eylBl0Co0wRVLXvukmeTXiPi3Z67uanqA2GEhYX0lmEsdXUW9gnEbnoC8C2BGARm0E=&c=z0NsJBtLKDPiwj1oXLD6C8I4d4EaVTHfPlBQKJmIoJTSZaEsczFsbQ==&ch=iLZch82QaBNsLF5wHrWIomMEvlbE2ZNfrihViaX4uVi6q3x-TNwBwg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010VZqLeUDPn8B0QpNmQ7ecFlyFyNocuKHL01775lInsLetkEPYgh8XiFvp7OtFcvdiAABU4FLnSY09yV3QctcP2RDkKC4I69Mb4QZ-PnJMm0HhQ0gyovkyfMkiHg8MMBUuaDTJo4u3Xx3J3zoo8Etd85E6LjNb3X1ypwXKvhh0ThASpQBV9YGzw==&c=z0NsJBtLKDPiwj1oXLD6C8I4d4EaVTHfPlBQKJmIoJTSZaEsczFsbQ==&ch=iLZch82QaBNsLF5wHrWIomMEvlbE2ZNfrihViaX4uVi6q3x-TNwBwg==
tel:604-803-4264
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Message from the Executive Director  

The Board of Directors and staff are gearing up for Quilt Canada 2018 in Vancouver.  We 

hope to see you there! The following are items to keep in mind: 

¶ The CQA/ACC Annual General Meeting  will be held at noon on June 2, 2018 at 

the Vancouver Convention Centre.  

¶ Janet Kasper, Quilt Canada 2018 Registrar, gives an event update.  

¶ Online voting for Viewers' Choice in the three age categories in the 2018 Cantik 

Batiks Youth Challenge  remains open until  May 15. Visit the Youth Challenge 

Gallery page on our website to see photos of the quilts. If you have not voted yet, 

the link to vote is found on the gallery page. Don't delay as you only have 9 more 

days to cast your vote.  

¶ The June 8th deadline for nominating the ultimate quilting Zoomer is 

getting closer.  See below for links to our website for more information about this 

contest. Deadline for nominations is June 8, 2018.   

¶ The 2018 Trend Tex  Gallery  of quilts are now available for viewing on our 

website. Check out the creativity of our quilters!  

¶ Thanks to all who participated in the two online surveys! A winner for a one year 

complimentary CQA/ACC membership has been drawn from the names of those 

who participated. And the winner is  Bernadette Yuzik, from BC. Congratulations 

Bernadette!  

As always, we look forward to hearing from our members with any suggestions to assist 

us in continued success to support and promote quilting in Canada. 

 

Carole McCarville 

CQA/ACC Executive Director 
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Hello from the Quilt Canada 2018  Registrar!  

The days are ticking by!  When you get this it will be under a month until QUILT CANADA 2018! 

Workshops: I know that the word is out there that all the workshops are sold out - NOT SO - I even 

have some sold out ones re-opening at times so keep an eye on things.  There are still over 40 

spaces left in workshops alone. We have some wonderful teachers so why not make one of those 

places your place.  

Lectures: There is room in every lecture except Friday evening - EVERY LECTURE!  What a great 

way to rest your feet and learn, learn, learn!  Please note that lectures will cost $5.00 more at the 

show so doing an online sign up is an excellent idea!  It will also save you standing in a line up! 

ONLINE REGISTRATION CLOSES AT NOON EDT on SUNDAY MAY 27th.  Sorry, but we need the 

time to prep for our instructors.  Tickets for lectures will be on sale in the lobby at the Registration 

Table. 

ENTRY PASSES - ONLINE SALES close at 9pm EDT on WEDNESDAY MAY 30th. 

There is NO sale of 3 day passes at  the  show, they MUST be purchased in advance.  Single day 

passes will of course be on sale for $20 each in the lobby. 

Confirmation Forms - Make sure that you have your Confirmation Form printed to bring (this is 

YOUR PROOF that you are registered).  This was emailed to you a few minutes after you 

registered.  Contact me if you did not get it or if it has become lost! There have been NO email 

issues since late January!  

Have a wonderful month of May - see you soon! 

Janet 

Janet Kasper, Registrar, Quilt Canada 2018 

cqaregistrar@canadianquilter.com 

1-877-672-8777, ext 2 or 905-873-263 

 

mailto:cqaregistrar@canadianquilter.com
tel:(877)%20672-8777
tel:(905)%20873-2639

